
 

TRANSFORMING LEADEARS IN ASIA 
December 2013 

 

Dear friend, 
 

Merry Christmas from Northeast India! 
 

Hope you are already filled with joy of Christmas. 

 

This Christmas would be different for us as children won’t 

be home. So we have decided to travel nearby regions and 

explore the land like Joshua and Caleb. The year 2014 also 

would be unique for us as we shall move out of the present 

ministry. We anxiously look forward to having more time 

for person oriented ministries. 

 

AK wants to spend more time in reading, writing, and teaching in addition to 

equip, encourage, and empower pastors, evangelists, and lay leaders through TLA 

ministries more.  

 

As we venture to the next chapter of our life in faith, we will need to raise 

support both for family and ongoing ministry. We continue to seek God’s 

intervention and leading in this matter and we request you to pray with us. 

 

Once again, we deeply appreciate your partnership in 2013 and we wish you a 

meaningful Christmas and fruitful New 

Year 2014. 

 

Looking forward to hear from you 

sometime.  

 

Sincerely in Jesus 

 
Ak and Asangla 

 
For to us a child is born, to us a son is given, and the government will be on his shoulders. And he will be called Wonderful 
Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace. Of the greatness of his government and peace there will be no end. 
He will reign on David's throne and over his kingdom, establishing and upholding it with justice and righteousness from that time 
on and forever. The zeal of the LORD Almighty will accomplish this. (Isa 9:6-7) 

Last Christmas 2009 


